


 

  
 
 

 

Connie Aschenbrenner 
Rate Design Senior Manager 
caschenbrenner@idahopower.com 
 
February 9, 2024 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Filing Center 
201 High Street SE, Suite 100 
P.O. Box 1088 
Salem, Oregon  97301 
  
 RE: Bi-Annual Reporting for Solar Photovoltaic Pilot Programs 
  UM 1452 Compliance Filing  
 
Attention Filing Center: 
 
 Pursuant to the requirements in OAR 860-084-0430, enclosed please find a copy of Idaho 
Power Company’s (“Company”) CONFIDENTIAL bi-annual report for the Solar Photovoltaic Pilot 
Program data as of January 31, 2024.  Because it contains detailed customer information, the 
attached report should be treated as a confidential submission under OAR 860-001-0070 and 
OAR 860-084-0420. The Company currently has 59 signed contracts with 59 systems on-line.   
 
 April 1, 2014, was the date of the last enrollment period.  The final project came on-line April 
15, 2015, bringing the program to full capacity. Project #39 on the previous report submitted on 
August 14, 2023 has since been terminated reducing the total number of signed contracts and 
systems online from 60 to 59. Otherwise the report contents remain the same as the previous report.   
 
 The staff member assigned to this report is Paul Rossow. If you have any questions, please 
direct them to Regulatory Analyst Zack Thompson at (208) 388-2982. 
 
      Sincerely, 
       
 
  
      Connie Aschenbrenner 
CGA:sg 
Enclosure 
cc w/encl:  Camille Christen  


